San Francisco HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

Co-Chairs Report

October 14, 2010
Announcements:

Call for Nominations: Ben Hayes recently announced his resignation from the Council as of November 30, 2010.  His current term as a Community Co-Chair will end on June 30, 2011.  Thus, the HPPC is calling for nominations for the Community Co-Chair position, to complete the remainder of his term, which will run from Dec 1, 2010 to June 30, 2011.  Anyone who is interested in nominating one of their fellow HPPC member(s) or themselves, please send an e-mail to Betty Chan Lew at betty.lew@sfdph.org by Monday November 1, at 5:00 PM.  We will vote at the November 4th HPPC meeting. Note:  Eligible candidates are HPPC members who have been voting HPPC members for at least 6 months. 

For more information about the Community Co-chair position, please contact Eileen at eileen.loughran@sfdph.org
Follow-up:  A question was raised at the June HPPC meeting regarding the number of HPS staff present at Steering, on Committees, and at other HPS meetings.  It is important to note that staff do not get to vote at Steering, and on Committees they share one vote.  The HPS Staff present at meetings, each represent a different role.  For example, Tracey as ex-officio provides history and clarification on governing policies and Eileen is the staff person who works directly with Co-chairs and oversees Community Planning.
HPPC Email list:  The HPPC mail list is only to be used for HPPC related mailings, HIV prevention updates & notifications, and job postings. The mail list is not to be used for personal response to announcements, personal notes to members, or other personal business.  If you are uncertain about whether or not something should be sent to the whole Council, please contact Eileen at eileen.loughran@sfdph.org and she will discuss with Co-Chairs. 
Leaving Early/Arriving Late:

Please note that monthly HPPC meetings are scheduled from 3-6 pm.  In order to have input from all of the members, we ask that you attend the full meeting. We understand that sometimes life circumstances arise that make it necessary to arrive late or leave early. In these situations we ask that you either notify Betty Chan Lew, or make an announcement at the beginning of the meeting. 

Reminder:  The Co-chairs want to remind members that they must limit their questions to two.  If a member has additional questions he/she can get back on the list.  It is important to share the floor with all members that may have questions.  We appreciate your cooperation with this matter.

Reminder:  Please remember to use the serving utensils for the food at Council and committee meetings. 
Reminder:  Please remember to clean up the area around your seats.  There are recycling bins for soda cans and paper products available by the kitchen.

Resignation:  We are sorry to announce that Ben Hayes will be resigning from the Council effective November 30, 2010. 

Ben has been on the Council since January 2008. He was Co-Chair on the Strategies, Interventions, & Evaluation Committee before becoming one of the HPPC Community Co-Chairs in July 2009.  Ben has contributed tremendously to the development of the 2010 HIV Prevention Plan and to the leadership of the Council. We wish him the best with his future endeavors.
Rules of Respectful Engagement:  The Rules of Respectful Engagement are posted on the wall.  Please note that these Rules apply to members, guests, staff, and public.
Schedule Change:  The November HPPC meeting falls on the Veteran’s day holiday, therefore the meeting will be held on November 4th from 3:00-6:00 PM.  This will be the regular November HPPC meeting and therefore, a missed meeting will count as an absence.  If there are concerns with this, please contact Eileen at Eileen.loughran@sfdph.org and she will share with Co-chairs.
Service Dogs:  Service animals are allowed at the Quaker Meeting Place.  Please help maintain a pleasant and safe environment for all HPPC members and guests by observing the following behavioral guidelines for your service animal.  Keep your service animal with you and under your control at all times, keep your animal on the floor or on your person at all times, and away from food or where members are eating.  We need to be mindful that everyone has different experiences with dogs, and we want to create a safe and comfortable environment for everyone.  If you have any questions, please contact Eileen at eileen.loughran@sfdph.org.
3x5 Comment Cards:  Please remember that the 3x5 comment cards are for questions or clarification regarding presentations or discussions that happen during meetings.  The cards were originally introduced as a mechanism to get increased participation from members that are more reserved or shy about speaking out.  Lately, some cards have been received that express concerns that are process related. Please note that for any comments about group process or Council dynamics should be included in the process evaluation form for the evaluation group to analyze.
Vienna Declaration:  At the August 12th Council meeting, Michael Discepola asked that Co-chairs and Steering to discuss the HPPC signing on to support the Vienna Declaration.  The Steering Committee agreed by vote at the August 26th meeting that the HPPC should sign-on.  A message and a copy of the declaration is on the HIV Prevention website, and was sent out to Council members on August 27th.  If you’d like a copy of the declaration, please contact Eileen Loughran at eileen.loughran@sfdph.org. 

Update on City, State, and Federal issues:
Mayor’s Hepatitis C Task Force:  The Task Force met on October 4th.  At the meeting, Melissa Sanchez from the Communicable Disease Control & Prevention Section of SFDPH presented 2009 chronic hepatitis C surveillance data for San Francisco, the first year San Francisco has ever had a full hepatitis C surveillance report. Members approved the recommendations from the Care & Treatment and Prevention, Education, Awareness & Testing Committees. At next month’s meeting members will vote to approve recommendations from the Public Policy and Research & Surveillance Committees. The Task Force is slated to approve its final document of recommendations and provide the document to the Mayor by December 2010. Check www.hepcsf.org for copies of agendas, minutes and draft recommendations.  The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, November 8th from 5:30-7:30pm, 25 Van Ness Ave, Room 330A. In addition, the Task Force has a special community forum meeting on Hepatitis C in the African American Community scheduled for Wednesday, October 20th from 6:00-8:00pm at the Southeast Campus of City College, 1800 Oakdale Ave. (@ Phelps), room SB 213. 
Urban Coalition for HIV/AIDS Prevention Services (UCHAPS): Isela González and Gayle Burns, representing the HPPC and Israel Nieves Rivera representing the HIV Prevention Section attended the UCHAPS meeting held September 26 – September 27, 2010 in Chicago, IL.  During the meeting,  Anna Ford (UCHAPS Director) provided an update and facilitated a discussion on the implementation of the National HIV/AIDS Strategy (NHAS), a Policy Update and an update on the President’s Advisory Council on HIV/AIDS.  She also led a discussion on HIV Prevention funding scenarios and UCHAPS jurisdictions based on the NHAS implementation.  The Peer Technical Assistance (TA) portion of the meeting focused on current Prevention and CARE Collaboration in the UCHAPS jurisdictions.  There was an update on TLC+ presented by Tiffany West, Bureau Chief of Strategic Information HIV/AIDS Administration, Washington, DC.  We discussed the recent 12 Metropolitan Statistical Areas (MSA) Funding Opportunity Announcement, including all of the UCHAPS jurisdictions who received funding to provide Enhanced Comprehensive HIV Prevention Planning and Implementation for MSAs Most Affected by HIV/AIDS.  We previewed the outline for the UCHAPS website that will be launched in December during the HIV Prevention Leadership Summit (HPLS) Conference in Washington DC.  The UCHAPS Syringe Access Best Practices will be revised and released with non-CDC funds pending approval from UCHAPS Steering Committee.  The Transgender Best Practices will also be released this year.  The next meeting is scheduled for December in Washington, DC and will coincide with HPLS.

Committee Updates:
Bylaws, Policies & Procedures Committee:  The Committee met on September 15, and reviewed the final edits and clarifications to the bylaws. The group continued discussing the Policies & Procedures, specifically focusing on issues related to attendance.  The committee will continue discussing issues related to attendance at the next meeting. The Bylaw, Policies & Procedures committee will present at the November 4 HPPC meeting. The Council Co-chairs approved this committee continuing on in 2011.   The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, October 20th from 3:00-5:00 p.m. in the 5th floor conference room.

Community Education & Engagement Committee (CEEC):  The Committee met on Tuesday, October 7th. CEEC was asked by Steering to reconsider the format of the October 14 HPPC full Council Meeting. The committee decided not to facilitate an HPPC meeting this year.  This was a hard decision to reach but the committee decided to focus their efforts to organize the November TMSM community forum.  Also, the group discussed to produce a best practices document that would provide HPPC with ideas for future speakers, presentation topics, and forum topics for on-the-road meetings. The idea is to take what the committee has discussed throughout the year and write it in a report format.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, November  2nd  from 3:00-5:00 p.m. in Suite 70 (Basement).
Membership Committee:  The Membership Committee met on October 12th.  The committee continued their discussions around recruitment.  The members decided to appoint three more alternate members since we will be down to two by the time the new year starts.  Also, the committee reviewed the draft New Member Orientation agenda.  A few additions and edits were made and the members voted to approve the agenda with these changes.  The Orientation will be on Thursday, October 21st from 1-4 pm in Suite 330A. Lastly, the committee began discussing the Parity, Inclusion and Representation (PIR) Training scheduled for the December full Council Meeting.  The committee will meet again to finalize plans for this training. The next Membership Committee meeting is on Tuesday, November 9th from 3:00-4:30 p.m. in Suite 330A.
Points of Integration (POI) Committee:  The Committee met on Monday, October 4th and reviewed and approved the revised Community Viral Load (CVL) statement. Dr. Moupali Das was invited to the meeting to clarify any remaining questions from the committee. The Committee also reviewed & approved the presentation that will be presented to the Council on October 14th. The committee will discuss the HIV and Aging presentation and recommendations at the next meeting. The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, November 1, from 2:00-4:00 p.m. in Suite 330A.
Comments from 3x5 cards received at September 9th HPPC meeting

	Comment
	Response

	Needs Assessment: Can the Steering committee work on putting the entire Needs Assessment process in writing? I imagine the process would be the same for all needs assessments.
	At the September Council meeting there was a lot of discussion around what the implementation plan was for the Priority Setting Special Considerations Box. HPS staff reviewed the Priority Setting (PS) chapter of the 2010 Plan, and past presentations from the Show Me The Data Committee (SMTD), which developed the new PS model. 

The SMTD Committee presented to the Priority Setting Implementation Process in August 2009. The steps were clearly outlined and approved by the Council in two separate votes. The process has been compiled onto a one page handout. 

When Steering met on September 23, they gave some feedback, and decided that the "PS Special Considerations Box Implementation Plan" should be shared at committee meetings by Committee Co-Chairs. Please contact Eileen at eileen.loughran@sfdph.org for a copy of the PS Special Considerations Box Implementation Process.

	I'm confused about why we'd choose such a broad topic for the needs assessment if we are only going to have about 50 people participate. Is 50 random people with mental health issues really going to give us any useful info since these 50 folks are likely to represent 1 or 2 people in 50 different communities?  Also, it seems to me that policy & procedure is used when it's useful to DPH/Steering Committee but not to the HPPC.
	We received input on ideas from a lot of members. A question was added to all committee evaluations asking for input / ideas for the Needs Assessment, and that the process would be discussed and prioritized by Steering.  Harder & Company compiled the suggestions, and facilitated this process with Steering.  The Steering Committee prioritized the topics based on past needs assessments and available data.
Please see the comment above regarding the Priority Setting Special Considerations Box Implementation Process.
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